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Principal's Report 

 

Last Wednesday, Mrs Ridley and I joined school leaders from across the region in Tamworth to learn 

more at the Student Behaviour Policy Roadshow.  Yesterday afternoon, our teachers spent some time 

looking at some of the changes to the policy and the care continuum with our Learning and Wellbeing 

Coordinator, Mrs Hopwood. 

The NSW Department of Education is introducing a revised Student Behaviour Policy and new 

Suspension and Expulsion Procedures from Term 1, 2024. 

The policy and procedures support an inclusive and safe learning environment for your child, staff and 

every child in NSW public schools. 

With the revisions to the policy, we now have clarity and consistency for how we manage disruptive and 

challenging student behaviour in the classroom, so our teachers can teach, and our students can learn. 

The guidelines allow us to work closer together with you to support your child to behave positively and 

respectfully, and develop individual plans with clear expectations, so they can achieve their best. 



We have many practices in place to help our students engage respectfully with each other and their 

learning.  You can find out more about these and advice and support strategies to help you work with us 

to achieve positive outcomes for your child through the department ’s Behaviour Support Toolkit. 

Violence in our schools is never acceptable.  Suspension is a critical safeguard for ensuring the safety of 

our students, teachers and staff. 

You can read a preview of the policy and procedures on the department website. 

The staff and I are reviewing our current approach in line with the revised policy and procedures and will 

share any changes we believe need to be made with you from Term 1 2024. 

Parents and carers play an important role in the school community.  We will continue to engage and 

communicate with you around our School Behaviour Support and Management Plan, that outlines our 

school processes and practices moving forward. 

Our school already takes a strong, positive, student-centered approach, and we look forward to 

continuing to work closely with you and all our families to maintain a safe learning environment so our 

students can thrive. 

 

Orientation 

Our 2024 Kindergarten students came to ‘big school’ today for the last day of orientation to Armidale 

City Public School.  If you are yet to complete an enrolment for your child in 2024, please contact the 

office on 6772 3420 for more information.  Enrolment can be completed online. 

Year 6 students who have returned enrolment forms for Armidale Secondary College will be involved in a 

day of orientation tomorrow.  If you have not completed enrolment forms, please do so as a matter of 

urgency so your child doesn’t miss out.  Contact the office if you require a new form. 

 

Selective High School application – closing soon. 

If you are a parent of a Year 5 student and would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective 

high school entry in 2025, you need to apply on the internet by next Monday, 20 November 2023 using a 

valid email address (not the student’s email address). Detailed instructions on how to apply and the link 

to the online form are available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-

and-opportunity-classes/year-7  

 

Swimming 

Students in Years 3-6 will have the opportunity to participate in water safety lessons, with some starting 

next week.  Families are reminded to return completed swimming notes and money as soon as possible.   

 

Stage 3 Excursion - Respect our Neighbours 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


Eighty-seven Stage 3 students will be heading off to Canberra next Monday morning with four of our 

teachers.  We ask families to be considerate of our school neighbours on Faulkner Street by keeping the 

noise level down and not holding conversations outside their houses.   

 

Take care and stay safe, 

Deborah Nay 

 



 

School Calendar 

 

Calendar 

16 Nov                   ASC Orientation Day 

16 Nov                   5pm-6pm- K-2 Disco 

16 Nov                   6:30pm-8pm- 3-6 Disco 



16 Nov                   6pm-6:30pm-P&C BBQ at Disco 

17 Nov                   NSW State Final Multicultural Public Speaking  

20 Nov                   MiniRoos Soccer Program 3:20pm-5:30pm 

20-24 Nov             Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

20-24 Nov             Stage 2 Water Safety 

27 Nov                   Tonya Mallinson Oracy Award Final Speeches- Year 5 

27 Nov                    P&C Fete Meeting 

27 Nov- 1 Dec        Stage 3 Water Safety 

4 Dec                       Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

 

 

Notes and Money Due 

Due Date             Activity and Cost 

Today                   Stage 2 and 3 Water safety Note and $20 



 

General Information 

 



Year 6 Farewell Dinner Tickets 

 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner Tickets are now available to purchase from the front office. Tickets are $35 each. 

Cash only please. Please call the school if you wish to use funds held at the school. 

 



Baby Food Jars Needed 

 

5/6R are looking for Baby Food Jars. If you have jars that you're willing to donate, please drop them into 

the office or the 5/6R classroom. 

 



Presentation Day Awards Nominations 

 

 



Mallee Bull Closing Down Sale 

 

Mallee Bull Clothing will be closing down at the end of the month.  From Monday the 13th of November 

all remaining stock will be selling at half price. 



School Student Travel for 2024 (bus passes) 

 

Applications for bus passes in 2024 are now open. Depending on where you are travelling, you may 

receive a free school travel pass. Students in kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 and student's living more 

than 2.3km (walking distance) from school can apply for free travel. 

You only need to apply for a pass if: you are applying for the first time; your child is moving from year 2 

into year 3; or requesting additional passes due to parents living separately. 

Please ensure your details are up to date at school so approval can be done quickly. 

 

Apply for a school travel pass or School Opal card | transportnsw.info 

https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply


 



 

Good for Kids, Good for Life 

 



 

Moxon's Lunch Orders 

 

Moxon's Lunch Orders are now available on Fridays only. Please remember to send your order in to the 

office, with your child's name and class written on the order form along with the correct change by 

9:10am. New order forms are available at the office. 



 



K-2 Assembly 

 

Congratulations to the following students who received class awards at yesterday's assembly. 

Kinder Purple                       Aveen, Hamish, Mevan, Charlie, Harley and Okithma 

Kinder Blue                           Maiwenn, Noah, Theo, Nazleen, Haval and Ashton 

K/1 Green                              Nevaeh, Kelsea, Raiyyan, Claire, Eden and Grace 

1C                                            Manvita, Oliver, Bandawar, Beau, Lucas and Nane 

1/2W                                       Nora, Patrick, Jackson. Danyal, Bronte and Gus 



2L                                             Darcy, Ethan, Isaac, Stella, Pheonix and Julian 

2C                                             Vera, Hayden, Otto, Xavier, Olive and Molly 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who had their work selected as work of the fortnight. 

Kinder Purple                     Heidi  and Leo 

Kinder Blue                         Violet and Louis   

K/1 Green                           Monty and Yasin 

1C                                         Rylee and Seehar 

1/2W                                   Bronte and Alex    

2L                                         Easton and Lilly   

2C                                         Vera and Ted 

 

 



 

Class News from KB and Mrs Rubie 

 

Wow, we have had a very busy last term of kindergarten so far. The highlight would have to be our 

excursion to Thalgarrah. It was so much fun, we really enjoyed sharing the trip with our friends in KP and 

K/1G. We have been very busy practising our reading and writing. We have been learning about different 

celebrations from all around the world and had a great time making red lanterns when we learnt about 

Chinese New Year. We have used our fabulous listening skills to do a guided artwork of foxes and we are 

so proud of how they turned out!  We cannot believe that we only have a couple of weeks left in 

kindergarten!  We are very excited for the summer holidays and to move into Year 1 next year.  

Mrs Rubie and the amazing Kinder Blue  



Class News from 3/4H and Mrs Hesselmans 

 

3/4H have been working very hard so far this term! 

In English lessons, we have been learning all about different types of poetry and poetic devices. We have 

constructed a range of poems including colour poems, limericks and cinquain poems. We are excitedly 

reading the second part to the Wylah novels after we were left on a cliffhanger at the end of term 3. 

In art, we have been exploring a variety of Pop Art artists including Keith Haring. During a ‘Yes Day’ 

activity last week, we decorated the basketball court with some of his designs in chalk.  

We are busy practicing away for the end-of-year play and can’t wait to show everyone what we have 

been working on!  

Our year 4 students had a great time at Lake Keepit with Miss Singh and Mr Commens and were able to 

experience a whole range of activities working on resilience and teamwork. Some favourites included 

kayaking and mountain biking.  

We are looking forward to all of the great things coming up in the last few weeks of the year! 

 

3/4H and Mrs Hesselmans 

 



Class News from 5/6S, Mrs Schultz and Mrs Shepherdson 

 

We are now over halfway through term 4. We have had so many fun activities, with many still to come. 

Next week, Stage 3 head away to Canberra for an experience that will create memories for a lifetime! We 

also have our school performance; Stage 3 students have worked incredibly hard to create, rehearse and 

perform an action-packed dance for you all.  

This term we have worked on a collaborative project where we needed to use our creativity, self-

direction and critical thinking skills to create a statue that we think best represents Armidale. Here are 

some of the incredible models so far… 

 



 

 

Students have also enjoyed learning how to make crafts with wool. A huge thank you to the families that 

donated wool for our art activities. We have learnt to finger knit, make pom poms and weaves. Our next 

big challenge is to make woollen snakes.  

 



 

 



P&C News 

 

 



Arts and Culture News 

 

Newcastle Permanent Math's Competition 

 

Congratulations to this group of students who were awarded a distinction or high distinction in the 

Newcastle Permanent Math's Competition.  



 

Mrs Ridleys Word of the week 

 

Sycophant (Noun)  

(Sik-uh-fuhnt)  

Definition: A sycophant is a noun referring to a person who acts obsequiously towards someone 

important in order to gain advantage. They often flatter, praise excessively, or act servile to win favor. 



Community Notice Board  

 

 



 

 



 

Please email armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au if you wish to have your notice included in our 

newsletter. 

Contact Us 

 

mailto:armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au


Armidale City Public School 

Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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